MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 27TH MAY 2015 IN THE VILLAGE HALL. AT 7.30PM
Present; Cllr Christian Pateman, Eifion Smith, Sheena Duller, Gwyneth Davies, Peter White, Ifan Jones Evans, Gary Davies.

Also present were County Councillor Mr Ifan Davies and PCSO John Evans.

Cllr Nick McNally arrived at 7.45pm 

Minutes of the 2014 A.G.M. were read out and agreed to be a true record, proposed by Cllr Sheena Duller and seconded by Cllr Gwyneth Davies.

Officials,

Cllr Christian Pateman will remain as chairman of Ysbyty Ystwyth Community Council for another 12 months with Cllr Eifion Smith as Vice Chairman.

The floor was then made open to members of the public.
Two members of the public attended the Annual General Meeting, Matt Dale and Hannah Doyle. They wanted to approach the community council with a view to using a section of the community garden adjacent to the Village Hall to grow vegetables. The idea is that members of the community can come along and plant vegetables in raised beds. They have already applied and been awarded a grant of £1000.00 to purchase tools and a shed for storage. The councillors were not against the idea, however they would have to clear this with Ceredigion County Council whom the land is leased from. Councillors then went out to the garden area and discussed a suitable location for the raised beds to be placed. The group would be known as Ystwyth Valley Community Garden.

The clerk will liaise with Ceredigion County Council and inform the group of the outcome.

Water Wheel;

The matter of the water wheel has been ongoing for a number of years now between Pentir Pumlumon and the Community Council and nothing has been resolved. The councillors have asked Pentir Pumlumon for evidence of who owns the land the water wheel is located on a number of occasions and has had no response. Therefore the councillors have decided once and for all not to take ownership or have anything to do in future with the water wheel. The clerk was to send correspondence to Pentir Pumlumon informing them of their final decision.

There was no other business, the chairman thanked all that attended the A.G.M. the meeting closed at 8.45pm.

